Official Organ of the APRIL 1969

QUAD CITIES BICYCLE CLUB



The April 27th Moline ride is ON, and our proposed Bikeway is open for your opinion. George (Crash) Carnahan has been swamped with work and studies and has passed this ride on to Nike Wietlispach and myself, and we have come up with a 15 mile ride that we think you will all enjoy. Plans are to meet at Stevens Park in Holine (5th St. & 13th Ave. entrance) at 1:30 P.M. There is plenty of parking here for those of you that don't warm up on the way to the start. We will split into two groups, huffers led by Mike W. and the puffers led by yours truly. High points of the ride will be brief rest stops at Velie, Peterson, Meersman, and Prospect Parks. All riders will be expected to observe strict traffic and bike safety rules.

Race day is almost here. We will be looking for lots of help on Saturday, May 3 as well as on Sunday, May 4. Please donate your time to help make this a successful race.

Speaking of donations reminds me -- not too many blood donors to the Oscar Wastyn Memorial. Are we going to let this fine cause down? I hope not. In addition to giving the Club a fine price on merchandise to award to the racers, Mrs. Wastyn donated a beautiful jersey to help out. Let's show these fine people how much we appreciate their cooperation by donating to the Wastyn Memorial.

Raffle ticket money will be accepted this Sunday, but you still have until race day to sell more. Try hard 'cause we need the money.

Cyclingly.

Bob Seaberg, President

THE SPROCKET

QUAD CITIES BICYCLE CLUB

April 10, 1969

Dear Club Member:

Here is the information for any Club Member or interested party who wishes to donate blood to the Oscar Wastyn Memorial.

Call the Bock Island County Blood Bank, 788-0464, and make an appointment to donate. The Blood Bank's hours are as follows:

Monday 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM
Tuesday 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM
Wedgesday 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM
Thursday 8:45 AM to 10:00 AM
1:00 PM to 4:00 PM
Friday 8:45 AM to 12:00 Noon

The Blood Bank is located at 4335 18th Avenue, Rock Island.

Be sure to come to Scott County Park on Sunday, April 13, at 1:30 P.M. We have great plans for our first outing: Fred Blessin has plans for Bike Safety and Proficiency tests. There will be a loosening up social ride and some surprise events. Bring guests, but above all, bring yourself.

Plans for the Moline 7th Street Bace are proceeding and May 4 is drawing near. Be prepared to help when you are called on.

See you all Sunday!!

Cyclingly,

Bob Seaberg, President

:ជន

THE SPROCKET

Official Organ of the

QUAD CITIES BICYCLE CLUB



Nope you all had fun at Scott County Park this past Sunday at Scott County Park. If you didn't, it can only be because you were not there. The fun will increase with each ride promising its own special treat.

This coming Sunday's Credit Island ride has been "washed out", but Vice Pres. Jim Nelson would like you all to spin over to Fejervary Park for a tour of the proposed Davenport Bikeways. Some members are planning to bring a lunch and start a picnic around noon. This will be a good time to socialize and pick up some good pointers on bike care and maintainence from the "old pros". If you will all keep safety in mind, I am sure this will be a memorable ride.

The last issue of the Sprocket included the address and schedule of the Rock Island County Blood Bank. I gave my pint on Monday after work and, believe me, it is painless. Even more painless because of the cause. The ladies at the Blood Bank are waiting for you, so make your appointment now and let's have a good turn out.

The Fourth Annual 7th St. Hace is drawing near, and we need volunteers to help with hay bales, barricades, and conducting the race. Call me at 797-2117. There will be a race committee meeting next Wednesday night at 7:30 P.M. at my house. The address is 1817 lith Street, Moline. Any interested members are invited to attend. Keep in touch and attend all Club activities so you can be a part of the interesting summer ahead.

Cyclingly,

Bob Seaberg, Prefident

:៤ន